Richard Jeffrey [Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk] From:

22 December 2009 11:41 Sent:

Dave Anderson; Alan Coyle; Steven Bell; Donald McGougan To:

Subject: RE: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB

See my e-mail response, I have called Bill.

I have warned Bill before about John Ramsay's behaviour. I shall say to him this time that if it happens again I will ask for John to be removed from this project.

R

From: Dave Anderson [mailto:Dave.Anderson@edinburgh.gov.uk]

Sent: 21 December 2009 18:30

To: Alan Covle: Steven Bell: Richard Jeffrey: Donald McGougan

Subject: RE: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB

Thanks Alan I was at the Gogar meeting where Richard let Bill know that, if left unmitigated, the total expenditure could now exceed £600m but I think it would be singularly unhelpful if Richard's remarks were taken out of context and the assumption were to be left that the budget will 'clearly' be substantially more. We need to contact Bill to ensure that TS are not dramatising the position which needs to remain factual, evidence based and built around a range of appropriate scenarios with suitable risk mitigation strategies. Dave

From: Alan Covle

Sent: 21 December 2009 18:18

To: Steven.Bell@tie.ltd.uk; Richard Jeffrey; Donald McGougan; Dave Anderson

Subject: FW: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB

Gents

For info, please see below.

Regards

Alan Coyle | Financial Services | Corporate Finance Team (Edinburgh Trams) | Level 2/6 Waverley Court | 4 East Market St EH8

8BG | alan.coyle@edinburgh.gov.uk |

Phone 0131

Mobile

From: John.Ramsay@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk [mailto:John.Ramsay@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk]

Sent: 21 December 2009 18:16

To: Alan Coyle

Subject: Re: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB

Alan

Your confirmation is welcomed and I understand the position but the point is that I will have to indicate to ministers what the impact of any continuing deterioration in contractual relations might be (ref my comments last week on John Swinney's concerns)

We have already advised ministers of a circa £600m outurn based on Tie and CEC's advice. However Richard Jeffrey has made it clear to Bill that it clear would be "subtantially more!"

From: Alan Coyle <Alan.Coyle@edinburgh.gov.uk>

To: Ramsay J (John); Andy Conway <Andy.Conway@edinburgh.gov.uk>

Cc: Steven.Bell@tie.ltd.uk <steven.bell@tie.ltd.uk>; Richard Jeffrey <richard.jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk>; Donald McGougan <donald.mcgougan@edinburgh.gov.uk> Sent: Mon Dec 21 16:55:55 2009 Subject: RE: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB John</donald.mcgougan@edinburgh.gov.uk></richard.jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk></steven.bell@tie.ltd.uk>
tie <u>will not</u> be revising their AFC to well over £600m. There were discussions at last weeks TAB around the risks related to the project and hardening of BSC's commercial attitude. There were also discussions around contingency planning that would have to be done given the aforementioned hardening of BSC's position on issues such as onstreet agreements.
Regards
Alan Coyle Financial Services Corporate Finance Team (Edinburgh Trams) Level 2/6 Waverley Court 4 East Market St EH8 8BG alan.coyle@edinburgh.gov.uk Phone 0131 Mobile
From: John.Ramsay@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk [mailto:John.Ramsay@transportscotland.gsi.gov.uk] Sent: 21 December 2009 16:31 To: Alan Coyle; Andy Conway Subject: Trams AFC post last weeks TPB
Alan
Just heard that tie are revising their AFC to well over £600m following discussions at last weeks TPB. I assume you are aware - if so can you give me a call - I have to alert ministers etc.
John

This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the email, remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return.
Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect those of the Scottish Government.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified virus free. Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email and files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the individual or organisation to whom they are addressed.
If you have received this eMail in error please notify the sender immediately and delete it without using, copying, storing, forwarding or disclosing its contents to any other person.
The Council has endeavoured to scan this eMail message and attachments for computer viruses and will not be liable for any losses incurred by the recipient.

This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisation's IT Helpdesk. Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email has been received from an external party and
has been swept for the presence of computer viruses.

This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the email, remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return.
Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect those of the Scottish Government.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified virus free. Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.
The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with

above, and then delete it.

our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.